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       December 5, 2019 
 
 
 
 
The Honorable Dan Brouillette 
Secretary of Energy 
US Department of Energy 
1000 Independence Avenue, SW 
Washington, DC 20585-1000 
 
Dear Secretary Brouillette: 
 

On October 28, 2019, we received the briefing offered by the Department of Energy 
regarding its rejection of Recommendation 2019-2, Safety of the Savannah River Site Tritium 
Facilities.  At the briefing, DOE representatives reiterated the information from DOE’s letter 
dated September 10, 2019, but did not dispute our technical analysis.  There was no new 
substantive information provided in the briefing.  Consequently, our concerns have not 
diminished, and we are reaffirming Recommendation 2019-2. 

 
We are concerned that the Tritium Facilities have several analyzed credible accidents that 

could result in very high dose consequences to a significant number of workers.  DOE validated 
at the public meeting that calculated worker dose consequences for some postulated accident 
scenarios exceed 6000 rem total effective dose.  These calculated dose consequences 
significantly exceed the thresholds in DOE’s current directives that would drive the need for 
additional credited safety controls (i.e., controls with increased assurance of performing a safety 
function) beyond safety management programs.  Recommendation 2019-2 identified the need to 
execute both near-term and long-term actions to reduce the risks posed by these accident 
scenarios and the need for DOE to evaluate its emergency response capabilities. 

 
In our opinion, DOE’s basis for rejecting Recommendation 2019-2 is a difference in 

judgment regarding what constitutes adequate protection; DOE’s judgment relies on the 
existence of uncredited controls and safety management programs.  We conclude that DOE’s 
staff is interpreting DOE standards in a way that allows the Tritium Facilities to have accident 
scenarios that result in very high dose consequences to its workers without additional credited 
safety controls.  Such an interpretation is inconsistent with the safety approach used for high 
hazard facilities across the DOE complex that relies on credited safety controls in conjunction 
with robust safety management programs to protect against design basis accidents for workers 
and the offsite public. 

 
The circumstances surrounding DOE’s decision to reject Recommendation 2019-2 may 

relate to the fact that the potential harm is largely to onsite workers.  Under the Atomic Energy 




